
RESOLUTION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
OF THE ELK GROVE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Resolution No. 67, 2020-21 

Resolution to Re-Initiate a Transition to a By-Trustee Area Election System 
Commencing with the 2022 Governing Board Election 

WHEREAS, California Education Code sections 5019 and 5030 authorize Sacramento 
County Committee on School District Organization ("County Committee"), upon application of 
a school district's Governing Board, to change the method of election of Governing Board 
members in a school district under its jurisdiction; 

WHEREAS, the California Voting Rights Act ("CVRA") disfavors the use of an "at­
large" election system for governing board members of a school district if the "at-large" election 
system may impair the ability of a protected class to elect candidates of its choice or its ability to 
influence the outcome of an election; 

WHEREAS, board members of the Elk Grove Unified School District ("District") are 
currently elected using a hybrid version of an "at-large" election system (i.e., election system in 
which registered voters of the entire jurisdiction elect candidates to the Governing Board but 
board members reside in defined trustee areas); 

WHEREAS, the Board desires to promote meaningful voter involvement in the election 
of Board members and increase the ability of candidates to seek elected office; 

WHEREAS, the boundaries for trustee areas in a by-trustee area election system are 
established based on population counts and demographics from the most recent United States' 
census; 

WHEREAS, on December 17, 2019, the Board adopted Resolution No. 32, 2019-20, a 
Resolution to Initiate a Transition to a By-Trustee Area Election System Commencing with the 
2022 Governing Board Election; 

WHEREAS, the United States' census count occurs every ten (10) years with the last 
census count occurring in 2020 ("2020 Census"); 

WHEREAS, as provided in Resolution No. 32, 2019-20, the Board intended to wait until 
the release of the 2020 federal decennial census data, scheduled for March 2021, to develop its 
new trustee area boundary lines; 

WHEREAS, due to COVID-19 pandemic-related delays, the 2020 Census data is not 
expected to be made available to state and local agencies until September 30, 2021 or later, 
which is a substantial delay from the original due date of March 31, 2021; 

WHEREAS, due to this significant delay, the potential for further delay, and the tight 
timelines to complete the process in time for the 2022 elections, the Board has concerns about 
continuing to delay the process until the 2020 Census data is released; 
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